2006 Report CWCC 1st XI

After a difficult 2005, 2006 was never going to be an easy season. However, the loss of 4 regular players during the close season, and Ian McIsaac midway through the season, made life even more difficult. The results that followed reflected these difficulties. 

Playing Record:

League Saturday:
Played
18
Won 0

Drew 5

Lost 13

Friendly Saturday:
Played
3
Won 0

Drew 0

Lost 3

However, the results mask the improvements that the side made. After making 200 only once in 2005, and individual 50s being made only by 2 players (both of whom were absent in 2006), it was encouraging to see that the team scored over 200 on 6 occasions in 2006 and 6 different players reached 50. Runs came from Matt Cullen with 395 runs (@33), Alex Hodgkinson with 321 runs (@27) and Ryan Hodgkinson with 274 runs (@23).
The club was left to reflect though what could have been on a number of occasions when a lack of a strike bowler allowed opponents to chase totals that possibly should have been defended. In particular, the loss of Ian McIsaac after such a promising start to the season was a hefty blow. Nick Rice rose to the challenge magnificently though, leading the wicket takers, with 22 wickets. 

The most important thing to be taken out of the season was the emergence of so many young players:

· James Rose scored his first League 50 and looked assured all season opening the batting.

· Asad Ladha averaged 24 with the bat and took his first Saturday 1st eleven league 5 wicket haul.

· Matt Corbridge came back from university and took 13 Saturday league wickets.

· Lyndon Ryan made an outstanding contribution to the 1st team bowling attack, with some tight bowling both with the new ball and at the death of innings.

A number of other youngsters made their debuts for the first team this season, and their development is crucial to the team’s future success.

Highlights for this season:

· Matt Cullen’s century against Watford Town. 

· Alex Hodgkinson scoring a captain’s 77 against Broxbourne.
· Ian McIsaac’s 6 for 34 against Hemel Hempstead.

· Michael Dunning’s long weekend in New Zealand. 

With the relegation to Division 3 though, the club can finally look up. The last few years have been difficult. The club has a number of excellent young colts coming through and it is imperative that they receive the support and guidance they require t o fulfil their potential. With this in mind, it is excellent news that Steve Toms has agreed to coach next year, and he will be supported Mark Watkiss. The aim is to make the whole club more professional and to make nets more effective by providing more structured sessions. However, to make sure we make these as worthwhile as possible, we need to ensure that turnout for training in 2007 is as strong as it was at the end of 2006. The success of Club Day showed that the club is thriving off the pitch and has the potential to thrive on the pitch. However, this will not just happen and it requires the hard work of all playing members to achieve this.
Finally, I would like to thank Simon Dare for his massive efforts over the last 2 seasons. He has made an incredible contribution to Chorleywood Cricket Club over the last 2 seasons and has made games happened when others would have just given in.
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